May 5, 1944

Mr. Harry Stroud, Rowallan, Little Heath, Romford, Essex, England.

Dear Rotarian Harry:

Thank you for your good letter of March 1944. I've asked our Rev. Father Cowell O'Neill, chairman of our program committee, to make prominent mention of the contents of your letter for his next weekly bulletin.

Personally, I think this is a grand idea and I'm sure that our Lawrence, Kansas Rotary Club will use it mose enthusiastically. Please be assured that we appreciate the activities of your seventy splendid greater Rotary Clubs in greater London in welcoming Rotarians and sons of Rotarians from the United states of America who are in your country or are expecting to come.

With every good wish for a heightened International Understanding, Good Will and Peace, I am

Rotarily yours,

Director of